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  Dear Parents, 
 

It’s hard to believe that a whole term has gone by already.   
It has been a busy term with learning programs well established, 
NAPLAN testing completed, SAPSASA events run, special events 
such as Harmony Day and Sports Day occurring and our new 
music programs starting.  Small groups of students in years 5-6 
have been learning the guitar, drums and singing in the choir.  
Lunchtime music is offered to students in years 3-4 and our R– 
year 2/3 classes have been attending music lessons with Ms 
Bala.  The students and staff are now looking forward to a break to recharge their batteries for a busy 
term 2.    
 

Retirement 
Suzi Vladimirov has been a teacher with the Department for Education for many years and at East 
Torrens PS since 2011.  We thank Suzi for her commitment to the education of young people and 
wish her well for her retirement.  
 

Facilities 
We are excited to announce the completion of the new playground adjacent to the Robson Building.  
The students will have the opportunity to try it out next term.   
Our new perimeter fence will be installed next term.  This may cause some short term disruptions 
around the school but will result in a higher and safer fence surrounding the school.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Department for Education is committed to creating a safe and healthy environment for all 
students in schools! 
On March 1, 2024, new regulations were rolled out to expand smoke-free and vape-free zones around 
schools and preschools. Here's what you need to know: 

• No smoking or vaping anywhere on school grounds or within 10 metres of the school boundary. 

• This includes drop-off/pick-up zones, ovals/sporting fields, footpaths, 
and public recreation areas near school boundaries. 

• These rules apply at all times, even outside of school hours, with fines 

possible if caught by police or government officers. 
We're prioritising the health and safety of children and young people by 

reducing their exposure to second-hand smoke and vapour. 
For more infomation on the new regulations and resources on quitting 
vaping: Alcohol, tobacco, vaping and other drugs in schools 
 

Regards,  Lynette Simons 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/students/health-safety-and-wellbeing/alcohol-tobacco-and-other-drugs-schools
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Please note the group is not a primary method of distributing 

important information; this will continue via the Audiri App. 

Dear Families, 

 

Welcome to all our new students and families. I look 

forward to getting to know you all. 

Congratulations to the following students for their 

achievements in learning English. They have 

completed the program and will be transitioning into 

mainstream education next term. We have no doubt 

that they will continue to thrive and achieve great 

success in their learning journey. 

Jiaying Z  M10 

Tegvir  M10 

Maria Z  M9A 

Liwu J  M9A 

Emily D  M8 

Dijon C  M7 

Oliver N  M5 

 

Kind regards, 

Yiota Chronis 

IELP Senior Leader 

 

NEW STUDENTS 

Reception/Year 1 (M10)   
Virginia Wong 

Year 3 (M7) 
Sarah Foureur 
Rita Martucci 

Setaish S   

Year 1 (M9)  
Erin Pedler 

Year 4 (M6) 
Shah Chowdhury 

  

Year 2 (M9A) 
Jacqui Prouza 

Nunzia Ferraretto 

Year 5 (M6A) 
Ravinder Kaur 

  

Year 3 (M8) 
Chamila Chandresena 

Year 6 (M5) 
Rachel Colquhoun 

Kathy Papas 
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Thank you to all the families who made enquiries about the Children’s University. Registration is now closed. This 
year we have 20 students participating in the Children’s University program with many students participating for 
the first time. 

Families of students who have registered can now make the required payment of $16.50 directly to the school’s 
bank account. For your convenience the banking details have been included below. Please add CU, your child’s 
name and room number in the reference section. (example:  CU-John Smith-M2)The bank details are as 
follows: 

Account Name: East Torrens Primary School 
BSB: 105-110 
Account Number: 037237240 
Reference: CU- Child’s Name-Room Number (example:  CU-John Smith-M2) 

 
Passports will be issued to students by the end of term. I will also meet with participants before the end of term 
to explain to them how to access the portal and to support them to record hours already accumulated in Term 1. 

Below are some holiday activities students may be interested in completing.  Each activity is worth 30 minutes of 
study time. Students can access the activities via the portal or simply complete the activities and bring them 
back to me next term for checking off. Students can also ask for copies of the activity sheet if they prefer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wishing you all an enjoyable school holiday. Looking forward to seeing all of the students’ learning in Term 2. 

Melissa Ciufoli 
Children’s University School Coordinator 
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